
From: Danny Varat <DannyVarat@scstatehouse.gov>
To: Tori Beth Blacktoribethblack@scstatehouse.gov

'Kevin@kevinbryant.com'Kevin@kevinbryant.com
Date: 7/11/2017 8:45:43 PM

Subject: Re: Talking Points - Sheriff's Association Business Meeting

​These are great. I never doubted.


From: Tori Beth Black
 
Sent: Monday, July 10, 2017 3:45 PM
 
To: 'Kevin@kevinbryant.com'; Danny Varat
 
Subject: Talking Points - Sheriff's Association Business Meeting
 
Let me know if you have any edits!
 
Thanks!
TB
 
Tori Beth Black
Director of Communications
Office of the Lieutenant Governor
864-617-7973
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